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INFORMATION NOTICE 
22-02 

Low Level Radioactive Waste Reporting Requirements for Brokers 

To All Applicable Radioactive Materials Licensees and Other Entities Required to 
Report  Annually LLRW: 

Pursuant to Health and Safety (H&S) Code, Section 115000.1, the California 
Department of Public Health, Radiologic Health Branch, is required to prepare an 
annual report regarding low level radioactive waste (LLRW). H&S Code 115000.1, 
(c)(3)(E) requires that the report include “The identification of all brokers or agents to 
which LLRW was transferred and the volume and activity by class of the generator’s 
LLRW transferred by each broker or agent to each licensed LLRW disposal facility.” 

The Department is now requiring that brokers provide an annual report of the volume 
and activity, by class, of the LLRW transferred by the broker to a licensed LLRW 
disposal facility.  This required report should only include LLRW transferred to a 
licensed LLRW disposal facility, and not other waste or LLRW transferred for any other 
purpose. The department understands that brokers or agents may not currently be 
tracking this information.  Accordingly, the new reporting requirement shall be effective 
beginning January 1, 2023 for the reporting year of 2022. 

These annual reports, and any questions regarding this information notice or the LLRW 
reporting requirements, should be sent to the LLRW inbox, 
LLRW.Tracking@cdph.ca.gov. You may also reach out to Bradley Loomis 
(bradley.loomis@cdph.ca.gov) or Matthew Chan (matthew.chan@cdph.ca.gov) with 
questions. 
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